TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 7th April 2014
Meeting started 7.00pm

Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson 
Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley
Councillor Seb Wilcock


Clerk Adele Waddington 

Councillor Adrian Foulkes

Councillor Beverley Robinson
Councillor Paul Reyner

Councillor Chris Taylor

Councillor Karen Plumb
Also Present

Amanda Cunningham, Patricia Hardy
Apologies

Councillor Steven Wilcock, PCSO Trish Thompson, Councillor Ruth Crompton, County Councillor Paul White, PC Nigel Keates

Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 7th April 2014 were approved and signed correct.  Proposed by Cllr Reyner, seconded by Cllr Foulkes
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  Cllr Hodgson declared an interest in the planning applications 13/13/0598P, 13/14/0124P.
Police Matters/CCllr White
Although PCSO Thompson and PC Keates could not attend the meeting, PCSO Thompson asked about the orb from the Pantoptican at Wycoller as it is in someone’s garden.  Cllr Hodgson advised that it has been reinstated 3 times but keeps getting dislodged and rolled down the hill.  There is very little chance that this will now be put back.  Cllr Robinson commented that there appear to be no drainage holes in the bottom of the Panoptican so it has water in it.
The tenant in the goat shed on Rock Lane is still an on-going issue.  A warrant needs to be obtained.  Cllr Paul White sent a report advising that the man who lives there has mental health issues and the Council are trying to get him evaluated, as is the Council take him to court, the human rights issue would need to be addressed.  Pendle's Legal department have advised that his partner has confirmed they are living there, there is still no evidence.  There have been several visits and still be unable to gain access, therefore, a warrant is the only way to gain access.
Pendle Council have been in contact with Patricia Hardy regarding the issues at Suff Studios.  Paul White would like to witness the noise.  He has advised Patricia to contact him if there is noise during the day, and he will visit.  Patricia also has the number for the night noise team if it occurs on a Friday or Saturday night.  CCllr White has arranged to be on call Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday from 8-11pm and has sent the phone number to Patricia so she can call if there is any disturbance during these times.  CCllr White has also passed the information to planning who are investigating the change of use.  Patricia is also keeping in touch with PC Keates about the strange times of cars coming and going from the premises.
Residents Issues
A meeting has been held with Philip Moulsdale from Pendle Council, Cllr Steven Wilcock, and Colin Blackburn attending regarding the potential closure of the Community Centre.  A copy of the meeting notes was given to the Parish Council.  Pendle Council are proposing to transfer everything to the management committee.  There will be an asset transfer of £1 to the committee with a covenant to state that the building cannot be used for any other reason than a community centre.  On the deeds, the car park, building and the bit of grass where the notice board is will belong to the new management committee.  The Christmas tree and lights are positioned there, but this will need to be discussed and looked into further.  The full costings for running the building have now been received, and the committee are waiting for information on the insurance.  The committee are not sure as to what status they will be set up as yet, but this can be confirmed before the transfer takes place.  There is a public meeting on 14th April with Philip Moulsdale attending.  Cllr Steven Wilcock has agreed to chair the meeting, but only as he did a lot of the work 2 years ago on this.  Cllr Reyner congratulated Mandy Cunningham on trying to pull this together, and it was noted that the committee seem to have a lot of enthusiasm about this project, which is what was lacking the last time the Parish Council tried to get a committee together.  Cllr Robinson feels upset that the Parish Council were not informed about this, and it was Lord Tony Greaves who spoke to Cllr Wilcock and Adele Waddington getting information about the project that has pushed this forward.  Mandy advised that there is an interim chairperson and the full committee needs to be finalised.
Matters Arising
Lengthsman/NWIB
Arthur English has asked if he could purchase the plants for the war memorial pots.  Cllr Robinson advised that she will 
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order the plants and the Parish Council will pay for them if Arthur will plant them.  Adele to confirm this to Arthur.  Arthur also asked whether he could remove the poppy wreaths from the war memorial yet.  Adele to confirm these can be removed.  Adele to thank Arthur for the work he does at the memorial.
Cllr Robinson advised that she had purchased the poppy mats to put on the land outside CNC.  Cllr Foulkes to clear the land.  Cllr Hartley to contact Cllr Robinson to let her know if she has any compost available.
Cllr Robinson advised that Yvonne at Will-o-moor may have the remaining wall planter.  She will confirm ASAP.
Cllr Robinson has received the correct certificate from last years NWIB competition.  This is to be displayed in the Trawden Arms.
Cllr Robinson asked about the Victorian toilet.  Adele confirmed that one quote has been received from Jo Waddington, and that Cllr Steven Wilcock is waiting for a quote from Patrick Patten to repair the front and from Alistair MacDonald  to paint.  Adele to remind Cllr Steven Wilcock about this.
Cllr Robinson will ask Gillian Greenwood whether she could see Jack Greenwood about writing a poem for the poetry garden
Colne Area Committee

Cllr Hartley advised that there was nothing on the agenda for Trawden this month.
 
Allotments
Cllr's Plumb at Foulkes have photos of all the allotments that are a problem and where the tenant is not keeping to the tenancy rules.  It was agreed that the Councillors would speak to them and give them 1 month to tidy their allotments, or they would be asked to vacate.  Cllr Plumb to contact Adele and advise who should receive their invoices for the next financial year. 
Leaflets
If the Parish Council agree to fund locks and anti theft devices in conjunction with the Police, a leaflet will be devised to state something like 'supplied by Trawden Forest Parish Council in association with Lancashire Constabulary'.  This will considered further when the Police are available to talk their bid for funding through at the meeting.
Parish Matters

Someone has been stating that fracking is going to occur at Hollin Hall.  This, as far as the Parish Council are aware, is only a myth.
Cllr Hartley would like to add 'Memorial for Raymond Clough' as an agenda item for the next meeting.
Cllr Taylor advised that the toilets at Ball Grove have now closed.  He was advised that this was discussed at the Parish Council meeting already when it was raised by Pendle Council.  It was decided at the time that the Parish Council didn't have the resources or the finances to support these toilets, and that they do fall within the Parish.  The final decision to close these was down to Pendle Council.
Cllr Foulkes has received complaints about Trawden Show day where heavy traffic is going down Winewall instead of Rock Lane.  Cllr Hodgson will take this to the next Show meeting, although the stewards and Police cannot force traffic to travel down Rock Lane as recommended on Show day.
Cllr Foulkes advised that the footpath that runs from Wellhead to Gladstone Terrace needs looking at.  The gulleys are full and need clearing as the water is staying on the footpath.
Cllr Foulkes asked Adele to check with CCllr White if there has been any progress on the request for a gate on the corner of the Recreation Ground.
Cllr Taylor advised that the flags are all broken on the path at the side of the Millennium Garden.  Cllr Hodgson advised that these have been looked at in the past, and until the wagons stop parking on them, Pendle Council are not willing to replace them.
Cllr Robinson advised that the road has sunk very bad on Windy Arbor corner.  Adele to report this to CCllr White
Cllr Foulkes advised that there is a pot hole at the end of Duke Street on Winewall.
Cllr Robinson advised there seem to be fires somewhere behind Cemetery Lodge every couple of weeks, as if someone is setting fire to large amounts of rubbish.  Adele to contact Pendle Council about this, but Cllr Robinson was encouraged to ring the Fire Brigade if she sees another.
Cllr Seb Wilcock advised that he has been to see the resident at Floats Mill about the bollards that have appeared outside his property and advised that the owner thinks he is able to do this, and will not remove them.  There is a discrepancy over who owns the land and Adele has received various lengthy e-mails regarding this issue.  There seem to be a lot of people involved in this, and it was decided that this should be handed over to CCllr Paul White, as the Parish Council could get stuck in the middle of something that is a dispute.  Adele to respond to the person who has been e-mailing with the information and will encourage him to contact CCllr Paul White and follow this up.
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Planning Applications

13/13/0598P – Appeal received about the erection of a 50kW wind Turbine at Buttock Laithe Farm, Coal Pit Lane.  Cllr Foulkes asked this to be sent to him so he can forward onto someone who would like to make new objections.  Adele to write to planning and confirm that the objections first sent in still apply.
13/14/0108P – Formation of stepped access with handrails to from of dwelling house at 18 Colne Road, Trawden.  Adele to confirm that it is necessary to re-instate these steps
13/14/0093P – Erection of a single 2025kW wind turbine and foundations at Cowfield Farm, Burnley Road, Trawden – Advice received that this application has been withdrawn
13/14/0124P – Demolish rear extension and erect single storey extension to rear of dwelling house at 3 Skipton Road, Trawden.  No objections to this application, but needs to be in-keeping with the terraced row.
13/14/0123P – Variation of condition 2 and remove condition 13 to utilise integral garages of the houses as habitable rooms at corner of Skipton Road and Dean Street, Trawden.  No objections to this, but request that deliveries are made outside of school access times so that the pupils and parents are as safe as possible, causing minimal disruption.
Advice received that the extension at 1 Weavers Court, the house at land next to 60 Lane House, the conversion of Prospect Barn and alterations at Lower Naze End Farm have all been approved
Correspondence

Bank statement received
Advice received of the Health & Social Care Scrutiny Panel

Environment bulletin received from Lancashire County Council for the first quarter
Meeting of the Accounts and Audit Committee on 31st March 2014

Meeting of the development Management Committee on 24th March 2014

Meeting of the Scrutiny Management Team on 18th March 2014

E-mail received from PCSO Thompson about the troughs at the War Memorial  Arthur English has offered to purchase plants and do the planting. 
Pendle Hackney Carriage Review – Parish Council Survey received which needs completing

Query regarding Pendle fair-trade Group Meetings – concerns that the meetings are not well attended.
Query from Coldwell Inn asking whether a football team can use our facilities

Information received from Philip Mousdale about grass cutting
Local Delivery scheme opting in 2014/15 asking whether we would like to opt in to the Public Rights of Way

Information received from a resident of Muck Hole regarding the bollards outside 42 Floats Mill
Colne and District Committee meeting agenda received for 10th April 2014

Letter from the Diocese of Blackburn about the beneficiaries of Colne and Villages
Duty & Vat reimbursement of £325.40 received for financial year 2012/3

Register of Electors received
Information about the audit received

Letter received about the extinguishment of the footpath at the bottom of Dean Street

Finance
Cheque number 1062 for £257.42 was issued to Adele Waddington for March salary
Cheque number 1063 for £23.80 was issued to HMRC tax
Cheque number 1064 for £25.61 was issued to Adele Waddington for March expenses
Meeting closed 9.20pm
Next meeting 12th May 2014, 6:30pm prompt

Dates for future meetings
May – 12th
June – 2nd
July – 7th
August – No meeting
September – 1st
October – 6th
November – 3rd
December – 1st
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